## Webster Conservation Commission 8 November 2017

**Present: Isabel, Linda, Betsy, Chris, Sally** 

**Guests: The Rutherfords, Alden Beauchemin** 

Agenda Item	Summary
Appoint Secretary	Mary Jo agreed to take minutes
2. Minutes from October	Betsy made a motion to approve, Linda seconded Mary Jo agreed to send minutes to Leslie and Michelle once they are approved
3. Correspondence	
4. Master Plan Final Review	Deferred to December. Betsy will email the edited version from Works to Mary Jo to see if she can open and save it in Word.
5. Budget Report – Additional money? Solar Array Shoreline Approval NHACC Workshops Report Wetland Setback Review BW River Nomination	Wendy is asking for a budget. Chris will tell her to leave it the same as it has been.  The Riverdale Natural Area sign needs to be repaired or replaced. Mock Forest needs trail maintenance. Group will meet at 9:00 on 11/15 at the trail head to assess what is needed.  Need a bridge. Narrow enough so that ATVs can't get across. Liability will be discussed at the next Select Board meeting.  Stop Littering Our Byways!!! SLOB signs. Betsy will try to get a sign made.  Motion to reimburse Linda \$8.98 for Graffiti removal spray to clean up the sign. Betsy made a motion, Isabell seconded and the motion passed. Chris will submit the bill to Wendy.  Solar Array has been approved by DES.

NHACC meeting – workshop on off-highway road vehicles. Prepare for them! Henniker has opened its roads to off-road vehicles. Dave Walsh from Fish and Game spoke about his concerns. Discussion about keeping OHRV off our roads. Chris will contact Dave Walsh for advice and Betsy will talk to Jane Difley. Chris will put this topic on the agenda for December.

Wetland set back review – our ordinance was in place from 1990 to 1999 when it was revoked. Discussion about whether to draft a new wetlands ordinance. Rick Van de Poll is bringing information about what other towns are doing. Isabell will call Barbara Richter at NHACC to ask about it.

Black Water River nomination conversation will be postponed. Isabell is reaching out to Laura Deming from Salisbury.

Dustin Road – Alden Beauchemin Much discussion and review of maps regarding the proposed driveway.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:05

Minutes respectfully submitted by Mary Jo MacGowan